JUNIPER HILLS LADIES GOLF CLUB JUNIPER HILL CLUBHOUSE

FALL MEETING

OCTOBER 7, 2014

The Juniper Hill Ladies Golf Club met on Tuesday, October 7, 2014. Twenty-one (21) members were in attendance.

The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Michele Brown at 6:05 pm. Other officers in attendance were Becky Ebert Co-Chair and Barbara Reynolds, secretary/treasurer.

Michele asked that the minutes be read from the spring meeting and there was a motion from Karen Jones and seconded by Glenda Abrams not to read the minutes from the March 2015 meeting. Motion carried.

Barbara Reynolds proceeded to give a treasurer's report stating that there is a balance of \$1.152.35. It was noted that the money (\$1,000) that the JHGA usually gives to the JHLGC for the Ladies Club Championship has not taken place. Larry Dukes, explained to Barbara that the profits from the Governor's Open was less that expected and therefore, the money will be exchanged when the membership dues are collected in the spring. Pam Rhodes made a motion to accept the Treasure's report and Kim Wooldridge seconded. Motion carried.

Connie Page gave a report on the Tournament Committee and a balance of \$144.03 has been left in their account. It was noted that all tournament monies collected are given back in gift certificate to our members. The Juniper Cup will be offered again for the 2015 season. It was agreed by all that the Tournament Committee did an excellent job on all events in the 2014 season and everyone appreciated all the efforts and hard work that Connie and her committee had done to make 2014 such a success.

Sue Wood was not present so we did not get a report on Handicap Committee.

Donna McNeil thanked everyone for VOLUNTEERING in the Governor's Open and helping the JHGA with their annual tournament. At this time, it was noted by Susan Spoonamore that she did not agree with the ladies helping and donating desserts for this community tournament and felt that the \$1,000 was too little. It was clarified that no member HAS to contribute....that this is strictly done on a volunteer basis.

New Business

Since there is \$1,152.35 left in the checking account, it was discussed that we could give back to the golf course through an improvement. But it was decided that we must have a new computer and printer before the 2015 season as the old compute probably will not last much longer. It was decided that approximately \$500 would be allotted for a new computer (CPU) and that Michele Brown would get 3 price estimates before we make a purchase. Kim Wooldridge made a motion to accept this proposal and seconded by Charlotte Nelson. Motion carried.

At this time, Kim Wooldridge handed out guidelines for an associate member policy. There was a lengthy discussion on "Associate Memberships" so that parents of younger golfers could participate in helping with league activities since it seems that some members objected to parents volunteering their time to help our league. This discussion was tabled as most felt this was an issue that only applied to the Late Swingers League and not for the JHLGC.

During this discussion the meeting was interrupted by tornado warnings. The meeting was stopped momentarily due to bad weather but resumed after a 20 minute break.

For the 2015 season, the co-chairs from the Late Swingers and Wednesday Day Ladies League will again share the JHLGC duties. There are:

Co-Chairs: Lesa Hodge-Late Swingers

Aggie Hampton – Wednesday Secretary/Treasurer – Barbara Reynolds Tournament Committee – Donna McNeil Handicap Committee – Sue Wood

Michele asked if there were any nominations from the floor and there were none. Sara Wilding made a motion to accept the slate of officers and was seconded by Pam Rhodes. Motion carried.

A motion to adjourn was made by Glenda Abrams and was seconded by Pam Rhodes. Meeting adjourned.